RESOLUTION OF THE NEW HAVEN BOARD OF ALDERS AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO SUBMIT AN APPLICATION IN THE AMOUNT OF UP TO $5,000,000 TO THE U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT, OFFICE OF LEAD HAZARD CONTROL AND HEALTHY HOMES FOR FUNDS TO REDUCE LEAD-BASED PAINT HAZARDS IN PRIORITY HOUSING AND TO ACCEPT SUCH FUNDS IF OFFERED

WHEREAS on June 25, 2019 the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development, Office of Lead Hazard Control and Healthy Homes issued a Super Notice of Funding Availability for Lead-Based Paint Hazard Control in Housing; and

WHEREAS the City of New Haven received funds from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development for the purpose of lead-based paint hazard abatement in 1995, 2000, 2005, 2008, 2012 and 2015; and

WHEREAS the City of New Haven has committed the use of funds to lead-based paint hazard reduction projects; and

WHEREAS the presence of lead-based paint in housing units where young children reside or may in the future reside continues to present severe health risks to children six years of age and under; and

WHEREAS the City of New Haven has submitted a 2015-2019 Five Year Consolidated Plan which included an annual action plan for 2017-2018.
WHEREAS the State of Connecticut has adopted an operational Lead-Based Paint Contractor Certification Program; and

WHEREAS the City of New Haven is willing and able to provide a matching contribution of at least ten percent of the grant funds to be requested; and

WHEREAS the City of New Haven is willing and able to insure that units in which lead hazards have been controlled under this program are and continue to be available to low-income residents; and 

WHEREAS the City of New Haven is willing and able to cooperate fully with any research and evaluation sponsored by HUD and associated with this grant program; and 

WHEREAS the City of New Haven meets all of the threshold requirements for a grant as specified in the Notice issued by HUD; and

WHEREAS the City of New Haven assures that it has the capability to carry out the purposes of a lead-based paint hazard reduction program as specified by HUD.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Board of Alders authorizes the Mayor to sign and submit an application to HUD for up to $5,000,000 (for the period September 30, 2019-March 31, 2023) in financial assistance for Lead Based Paint Abatement activities, to receive said funds if awarded and is granted the authority to enter into agreements or contracts and execute any amendments, thereto.
